
December 13, 2006  

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  

Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223-1350  

Re:  Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation  
Tariff Filing  Farm Wind Net Metering   

Dear Secretary Brilling:   

Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation ("RG&E" or the Company ) hereby submits for 
filing the following enclosed tariff leaf in compliance with Chapter 721 of the Laws of 
2006 that amended farm wind net metering. This filing is also made in accordance with 
Appendix 7-H (electronic tariff filing system) to the Commission's Codes, Rules and 
Regulations (16 NYCRR Appendix 7-H).  

PSC No. 19 Schedule for Electric Service 
Leaf No. 160.34, Revision 1   

Effective March 22, 2007  

Description of the Proposed Revisions  

On September 13, 2006, a bill was signed into New York State law as Chapter 721 of the 
Laws of 2006, amending net metering.  This amendment to New York State Public 
Service Law Section 66-l provides clarification for the definition of a farm service 
customer-generator that is eligible for net energy metering.  Such customer is defined as 
a customer of an electric corporation who owns and operates wind electric generating 
equipment located and used on land used in agricultural production, as defined in 
Subdivision 4 of Section 301 of the Agriculture and Markets Law, and which is also the 
location of the customer s primary residence.  RG&E hereby submits this tariff filing in 
compliance with the amended law.  

Newspaper Publication & SAPA  

The Company requests that the requirement of § 66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law and 
16 NYCRR §720-8.1 as to newspaper publication be waived because a customer will be 
notified of these tariff changes when the customer submits an application for such service 
with the Company.   
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A State Administrative Procedure Act Notice is enclosed for publication in the State 
Register  

If there are any questions regarding this filing, please call Susan Glann at (607) 762-
7265, or me at (585) 771-4692, as appropriate.          

Very truly yours,           

Mark O. Marini        
Manager, Regulatory & Tariffs        
Rates & Regulatory Economics  

Enclosures  

Received: 12/13/2006


